CHARGING AND REMISSIONS POLICY

The King David High School exists as a Jewish school to serve the Jewish community.  Its aims are:

1. To provide a first class education to all pupils

2. To ensure the wellbeing of all pupils  

3. To provide adequate buildings and facilities

4. To provide, where possible, discretionary financial assistance (eg free school meals, clothing allowance, subsidies for trips, etc) and other support where the school feels that the pupils are impecunious and where parents are either not eligible for, or have not registered for, Income Support / FSM

5. To provide SEN provision which is no longer provided by the local authorities

6. To provide security for pupils on campus

7. To instil knowledge and pride in the faith, in Jewish tradition and values and in British values

8. To achieve the high standards of education (which are equal to or better than those provided in the independent sector), to provide buildings and facilities which help provide such excellence, to provide financial assistance to pupils where required, to provide SEN tuition and to ensure high standards of security, involves significant costs which far exceed the sums provided to the school by government. These costs are met, in the main, by voluntary parental contributions. There is no obligation on parents to make payments.  No differentiation of pupils at the school is made according to whether or not their parents have contributed.

Additionally, for special activities, or school trips etc, parents may be asked to make a voluntary contribution, so as to help defray the costs of such activities and to enable the school to offer as many of these as possible.  However, such contributions are absolutely voluntary and children are not treated differently whether or not parents make such a contribution and there will be no discrimination against pupils whose parents do not contribute.

If any parents are receiving Income Support, please contact the Headteacher or Administration Office.  All information given will be dealt with in a confidential and private manner.

 
The school is entitled to charge for:

· Costs associated with individual tuition outside the normal curriculum (e.g. the playing of musical instruments)
· Activities which take place wholly or mainly outside the normal school day
· Activities which are over and above those provided by the curriculum


Authorisation for such remission will be made by the Headteacher in consultation with the Chair of Governors.  All information given will be dealt with in a confidential manner.

The school charges a book fee of £50 per year, which enables us to provide text books to those pupils who wish to take them home and/or use the online services at home [pupils who do not pay, will still have access to textbooks etc but only on school premises]


